
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent or Guardian: 

 

On the 3rd day of October, 2012, the Lone Star Board of Education 

met at a board meeting. One of the acts of business at this board 

meeting was the revision and ultimate adoption of the school 

district’s policy regarding bullying. The bullying policy is found at 

FNCD, FNCD-R, FNCD-P, and FNCD-E in the school district’s 

policy manual. You are entitled to a copy of the policy. If you 

would like to receive a copy of the policy, please contact Denise 

Witzansky, counselor, at 918-224-0201, Ext. 23. 

 

We have also made this policy available on our school website. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tracie Hale 

Superintendent 

Lone Star School 


